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By Anne Forde
HRT and Ovarian Cancer: Progestin Could Make the Difference

Hildebrand et al.

http://doi.wiley.com/10.1002/ijc.25515
Hormone replacement therapy (HRT) is associated with an increased incidence of ovarian cancer in postmenopausal women. In this prospective study with over 54,000 postmenopausal subjects, the authors investigated whether the combination of hormones used and the duration of their current and past use are linked to ovarian cancer.
A total of 297 women in the study developed ovarian cancer. The risk of ovarian cancer was highest among current estrogen-only users with a relative risk (RR) of 2.07 (95% CI 1.50-2.85), which rose by 25% with every additional 5 years of current estrogen-only use. On the other hand, past use led to a modest elevation in risk that was not statistically significant (RR 1.14, 95% CI 0.92-1.41). Combined estrogen and progestin use was not associated with any increased risk in either current or past users. However, the power of the analysis was limited by the fact that relatively small numbers of women received more than 5 years of estrogen plus progestin treatment. 

This study supports the theory that, on their own, estrogens can be more detrimental to the ovaries than estrogen combined with progestin. Progestin, therefore, is thought to have a protective effect against ovarian cancer as seen with oral contraceptive use. The authors concede that the relative rarity of ovarian cancer compared to other common HRT risks means that these results may not influence the decision to use HRT or not. However, due to the high mortality associated with ovarian cancer, current and past users of estrogen only HRT may require closer monitoring.
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